
From: Wood, Jez 
Sent: 17 April 2020 12:14 
To: Freeman, Ben 
Subject: FW: EPR/NB3494JP - Hoveton Great Broad permit application - additional 

information for FBG consultation 
Attachments: Application form FP 002.pdf; Application Form Notes FP 003.pdf 
 
Hi Ben 
 
Trev forwarded your email to me to confirm the position on eels. I agree with the comments you’ve 
made – we will need to formally approve the pass bofore installation.  
 
To this end, I attach the approval form and guidance to be distributed to NE. 
 
You state that NE have employed Breheney who have subcontracted to Fishtek who did call me 
several weeks ago to discuss but we had a short conversation and I’ve heard nothing since.  
 
Give me a buzz if you need anything else. 
 
Jez  
 
 
From: Bond, Trev  
Sent: 17 April 2020 11:46 
To: Lane, Stephen <steve.laxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx>; Wood, Jez <jezxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx>; Warwick, Kate 
<Kxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx> 
Cc: Dryden, Rob <rob.drXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX 
Subject: FW: EPR/NB3494JP - Hoveton Great Broad permit application - additional information for 
FBG consultation 
 
Hi all, 
 
Please see the attached documents for review and email from Ben Freeman. 
 
I haven’t had a chance to look at these at all but wanted to provide the information as soon as I had 
received it a) to give you time to absorb the mental load of another HGB ask at the current time) and 
b) to expedite our response. 
 
I have contacted Marcus about attending the meeting that Ben mentions on Monday. In the 
meantime if you could have a look at the documents attached I would be grateful. As with 
everything else it’s best endeavour on turn-around times. 
 
Rob – cc’ed as Kate is off and you may be able to offer an opinion if she is unable to. 
 
Cheers, 
Trev 
 
From: Freeman, Ben  
Sent: 17 April 2020 11:14 
To: Bond, Trev <trxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx> 



Subject: EPR/NB3494JP - Hoveton Great Broad permit application - additional information for FBG 
consultation 
 
Hi Trev, 
 
Hope you and your family are safe and well! 
 
Simon Hawkins has organised an internal catch up meeting on Monday 20th April at 12:15, now that 
he is back at work and I note that you aren’t on the list of attendees. I feel that it would be beneficial 
for someone from FBG to be at this meeting.  
 
I have attached the latest information from Natural England that has been provided following my 
notice for further information, which I have also attached for your reference. Apologies that I didn’t 
send this information to you when it first came in, my manager forward the email on while I was on 
leave and I thought you were included in the email. Please can you review and let me know whether 
this information resolves the missing data in their WFD Assessment and what your views on the 
survey and eel passage information is. 
 
Please let me know when you will be able to get a updated consultation response back to me 
following this additional information. I will set up the consultation on FRAPs for you later today and will 
put a standard two week deadline (will update the deadline, if you need more time). For your 
information ALT have decided that the Hoveton Great Broad permit application is a critical activity and 
must be prioritised.  
 
Following their comments on points 3 (Ecological Survey) and 4 (Eel passage) (see attached email), I 
have had discussions yesterday with my EPR legal advisor and below is our thinking: 
 

1. For point 3 the applicant cannot currently undertake a survey due to lockdown restrictions. 
They point to their environmental statement, which states that they will undertake surveys for 
otters and water voles before commencing works and if they are present they would follow 
appropriate mitigation measures.  
 
In our decision making we have to ensure we have enough information to determine whether 
the impacts from the proposed scheme will (a) breach the Habitats Regulations 2017 in 
respect of otters or Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981 regarding otter and water vole as 
protected species; and (b) whether the activity is likely to be licenced by Natural England 
pursuant to their licensing powers. We believe that the additional information provided allows 
us to determine whether the impacts from the proposed scheme would breach the regulations 
and whether it would get a relevant licence from Natural England. We believe that it would be 
reasonable for us to condition that we see the surveys and approve them and any proposed 
mitigation measures before the works could commence. 

 
2. For point 4 we believe that it would be reasonable for us to condition the eel pass final 

designs to be submitted and approved before the works could commence. 
 
Please call me if you want to discuss anything in this email.  
 
Thanks 
Ben 

 

 

Benjamin Peter Freeman 

Flood & Coastal Risk Management Officer 

Norfolk and Suffolk Partnership and Strategic Overview Team - East Anglia 

Area 

 020 302 58353      58353 (internal)   

Our offices are closed and we are unable to receive posted correspondance, please 

contact me electronically until further notice.
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